DR S S SINGH & PARTNERS
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON

THURSDAY 28 NOVEMBER 2013

Present:
Roma Taylor (Chair)



Leslie Conway



David Frankum



Gaynor Tallis



Sandra Lawson



Anne Wilkes



Sheila Upton



Hillary Jackson Practice Manager

Apologies:
Goriola Sonola



Dr S S Singh

1 Minutes of Previous Meeting.  The Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 19 September 2013, having been circulated previously, were accepted as an accurate record.

2 Matters Arising.  Nil not covered by Agenda.

3 Cancer Awareness.  David reported to the Group following the latest Cancer Awareness week which took place week commencing 21 October 2013.   As with the previous week in May, the Group set up tables and displays in the Reception area, drew up a rota of group members in attendance, supported by the McMillan team, mornings only.   No Doctors, apart from Dr Singh, had visited the display and the Group felt this would have been helpful, as the Doctors could have seen first hand the form the event took and possibly have promoted to patients during consultations.  The Group felt a supply of McMillan leaflets left on permanent display in the sub wait area would be beneficial, Hillary will look into this and the Practice will provide stands.  Hillary will liaise with Julie Smith regarding leaflet supply and David will also mention this to Julie.    The general feeling among the Group was that, if the event was to be repeated, a longer time gap between events would work better, of more than six months, possibly repeating August/September 2014.
4 Improving The Practice Questionnaire.  The Practice needs to run the annual Improving The Practice Questionnaire and are looking to do this at the beginning of December 2012, for two weeks.  Volunteers from the Group to attend and distribute the Questionnaires to patients would  be welcomed, either in the morning 9.00am – 12.00noon or afternoon, 3.00pm – 5.00?5.30pm.  The Questionnaire will take the basic format of the one used in 2012, but the Group felt a question incorporating patient satisfaction with the GP they saw would be useful; and it was agreed a version of Q22 from the National Patient Survey: “Did you have confidence and trust in the GP you saw or spoke to?” would  be incorporated.  

5 GP Patient Survey Practice Report.   Members had taken away a copy of this from the previous meeting to peruse and feedback regarding the Practice’s poor scoring on between 5 – 10 questions.    HJ reported that the Local Area Team would be coming out to visit the Practice regarding this, date yet to be finalised.  Anne had looked online at the survey results of 5 local Practices and confirmed that their results were no better than ours.  The actual response to the survey had been less than 2%, so the Group felt the response hardly reflected an accurate patient overview of the Practice performance.  Looking at the 10 core questions, Hillary reported the Practice were already working towards improving results:-  we are open all day Monday – Friday and offer extended hours appointments for Doctors and Nurses; we have also recruited three additional part-time GPs to increase appointment access and gone live with the new telephone system offering menu options for patients to select the service they require; and we have recently introduced Practice Nurse triage of emergency appointment requests on a Monday morning.  
6 Appointments.  David and Anne wondered why there was no facility to be able to register online via the website, which is not possible at present.  They felt the timescale between the patient completing the leaflet in Practice and actual registration was taking too long.  Lesley (Practice Receptionist) provided stats re online appointment registrations:-  2970 patients have applied for online appointments, of this 1515 are active, 24 currently registered only, not activated their status and 1431 are created only.  When patient registration is created only Lesley follows up via email.    David and Anne also wondered about the strap line in Jayex being able to inform patients to contact reception of they had not been called 15 minutes after their allocated appointment time.  Hillary informed that staff should responsibly inform patients if a particular doctor is running late and will look into the Jayex suggestion.
7 PPG Newsletter.  Receptionists should be pro-active in encouraging patients to take a copy.  A supply should be available on the bay and on the leaflet table in the reception area.  

8 WNCCG.  David gave a brief report following his attendance at this meeting at George Eliot Hospital on 04 November 2013.  Kevin McGee, GEH Chief Executive, has agreed to attend the meeting on 06 January 2014 and will take questions from the Group.  Each Practice may submit a maximum of two questions: our questions will be:-

(a) Staffing:  Has the hospital improved the ratio of fully qualified nurses to HCAs and by how much; has the overall number of nurses increased; what level of nursing posts are covered by agency staff and is this not a much costlier way of covering nursing posts than by GEH recruitment of their own staff thereby ensuring up to date training and regular encouragement by way of staff appraisals?

(b) George Eliot press office, more transparency should be available for the public to make their own judgements on actual statistics and results rather than relying on ill managed media reports wishing to sensationalise information.  Who approves press releases and why is the  negative always reported rather than positive achievements at GEH?
Roma has agreed to represent the Group at this meeting.  At the time of the meeting, minutes from the November meeting are not available for distribution.  Judith will circulate these as soon as they become available and will post copies to Roma, Les, Sandra and Sheila.  Email copies will be sent to everyone else.

9 Any Other Business
(a) Anne enquired about the sound system.  The sound system is in place and at the moment there is a dispute about the licence; whether this should be the responsibility of the Trust, who own the building.

(b) TV sponsorship – the last Company interested have pulled out as they were unable to find suitable advertisers.  Anne has contacted the County Council regarding a Community Grant.  Anne left her correspondence with Judith to pass across to Hillary for discussion with the Partners at a Practice Meeting.

(c) Gritting piazza in bad weather – Roma wondered whether this was the responsibility of the County Council .  We will investigate and report back.

10 Date of Next Meeting.  This was arranged for Thursday January 30th 2014.

